COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CERTIFICATION LETTER

** Please print this letter on official letterhead **

Iowa Department of Natural Resources (DNR)

Underground Storage Tank Section

6200 Park Ave Ste 200

Des Moines IA 50321

Re:
Restriction on installation of drinking and non-drinking water wells


UST facility location _______________,
DNR LUST #______

Dear DNR:

The undersigned is authorized to represent the [County] County Department of Health which has been delegated authority from the Iowa Department of Natural Resources to regulate the installation of private water wells within the area of concern discussed below through the issuance of construction permits.

The undersigned has reviewed the site maps and other information provided by the certified groundwater professional which shows the area presently affected by contaminated groundwater (actual plume) and the area which potentially could be contaminated based on modeling (simulated plume) associated with a release of petroleum from the underground storage tank facility located at [describe facility name and location]. This area is referred to as the area of concern. 
The undersigned has reviewed the [name of city] City Ordinance No. [ordinance citation] which generally restricts the installation of private wells where a public water system is reasonably available within the corporate limits of the City. The [County] County Department of Health has [or has not] adopted legally enforceable rules or a formal agreement with the City regarding private well permitting within the City. It is the policy of the County Department of Health to require applicants for county permits to first obtain all necessary local approvals as a condition of processing a county permit application. I have reviewed the certification letter dated [Date] from the City stating that public water is reasonably available and that a private well would not likely be allowed. 

Based on this information, this letter constitutes a legally non-binding assurance that drinking and non-drinking water wells as defined by the Iowa Department of Natural Resources rule 567 Iowa Administrative Code 135.2 would not likely be permitted in the area of concern based on the restrictions in the City of [ordinance citation]. The permitting authority also maintains an information system which would be used in reviewing an application for a private well permit within the area of concern. The DNR Underground Storage Tank Section will also be notified if a permit application for a private well is filed and approved within the area of concern. 

Sincerely,

[County] County Sanitarian 

